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December 11, 2024 

Mr. Allen S. Lindsay, SR, MBA 
The Boeing Company  
Spectrum Manager/ Civil & DoD Programs 
U.S. Spectrum Management 

Dear Mr. Lindsay: 

Aviation Spectrum Resources Inc. (ASRI) concurs with the request by The Boeing 
Company (FCC application file # 0840-EX-CR-2024) to operate on the frequency listed 
below for engineering developmental testing of VHF datalink radio equipment with the 
restrictions contained in this letter. Boeing is seeking to renew experimental license, call 
sign WL2XPK.  
Transmitter locations:  

• Paine Field, Everett WA 47-53-49 N / 122-16-45 W

• Boeing Field, Seattle, WA  47-30-54N /  122-17-34 W

VHF Frequency (MHz): 136.700 MHz 
ERP: 15W 

ASRI concurs with the use of frequency 136.700 MHz by The Boeing Company provided that no 
interference is received by ASRI licensed stations.  If interference is reported to ASRI, The 
Boeing Company must cease operations immediately.    

ASRI concurrence is conditional upon the following: 

• Only the emissions specified may be transmitted on the respective frequencies.
• There shall not be any harmful interference, or unnecessary traffic with detrimental

performance effects, to existing datalink networks or adjacent frequency voice users
because of this concurrence.

• An emergency stop contact is provided to affected users.
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f you should have any questions regarding this letter of concurrence, please contact me at 
telephone number 443-951-0325 or via e-mail at zlb@asri.aero. 

Sincerely, 

Zachary Baton
Aviation Spectrum Resources Inc. 
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